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 DETROIT FINNISH COOPERATIVE SUMMER CAMP ASSOCIATION 

FINN CAMP NEWSLETTER       SEPTEMBER 2018 

 

                        CALENDAR 

 
September 
 
  1—Juli Wood Concert, 7:00 p.m., Dance  
        Hall 
  2—Labor Day Golf Tournament, Hickory  

          Hills Golf Course, 12:00 noon 
  6—Future Planning meeting, 7:30 p.m.,  
        Boardroom 
  8—Campers Picnic, 7:00 p.m. to 9:00  
        p.m., outside clubroom 
  9—Board Meeting, 10:00 a.m. visitors at  
29—Autumn Fest and Mojakka Cook-      
       Off, Ravintola 
 
October 
 
  4—Future Planning meeting, 7:30 p.m.,  
        Boardroom 
  6 – Wine Tasting, 7:00 to 9:00 p.m.,  
        Clubroom 
14—Board Meeting, 10:00 a.m., visitors at  
       12:00 noon 
28—Semiannual Membership Meeting,  
       12:00 noon, clubroom. Registration  
       begins at 11:00 a.m. 
 
Upcoming Events: 
Fall Talkoo 11/4/18 
 
Clubroom: Open Friday and Saturday, 
7:00 p.m. to close 
 
Sauna Hours:   
Wednesday – 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 
Saturday - 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.  
 
All newsletter material is due on the 15th  
of the previous month.  
 

 

 

        
 

UPCOMING EVENTS  
Note: Not all events are listed on this and other DFCSCA calendars. 

If you are planning an event check availability of the specific facility 

on a certain date, please call 248-882-4626 

 

Jazz saxophonist, Juli Wood, debuts as Finlandia Foundation 

National’s Performer of the Year 2018-19 at the Finn Camp 

on Saturday, September 1, at 7:00 p.m. A guitarist will join 

Juli on the stage, making this an extraordinary evening of 

jazz. Juli received the prestigious POY award for her 

transformation of traditional Finnish songs into contemporary 

jazz tunes. Juli has played in jazz clubs and festivals in 

Chicago, Milwaukee, Detroit (Cliff Bells), Stockholm, 

Denmark and at the world-famous Pori Jazz Festival in 

Finland. The Finn Camp Cultural Committee and the 

Finlandia Foundation of Michigan are co-sponsoring this 

event. Tickets are $12 in advance and $15 at the door. For 

advance tickets or for more information, contact Carol 

Melancon, finnculture@yahoo.com or 586.382.8259, or 

Beverly Jokinen, bjokinen@comcast.net or 248.207.1850. 

 

 

 

mailto:finnculture@yahoo.com
mailto:bjokinen@comcast.net
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Labor Day Golf Tournament.  

Finn Camp’s Annual Labor Day Open Invitational 

Golf Tournament at Hickory Hill Golf Course is on 

Sunday, September 2. This is a scrambles tournament. 

Tee times are from 12:00 noon to 2:00 p.m. First come 

first served. There will be nominal entry fees plus 

greens fees and optional cart rental. This event is open 

to all members. See or call Mary or Rob Johnson for 

more details and to sign up. 248-624-4568. 

 

Campers’ Picnic  
Our traditional end-of-season campers’ picnic will be 

Saturday, September 8 from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. rain or 

shine outside the Clubroom. The Association will as 

usual provide hotdogs, buns and condiments as well as 

two tickets per membership that can be used for 

beverages in the bar. Please bring your own roasting 

sticks. Come out and share a great time with your 

fellow members! 

 

Autumn Fest and Mojakka Cook-off  

Don't forget to circle the date for the annual Mojakka 

Cook-off!  It is Saturday, September 29 under the 

Ravintola.  We encourage all to enter a Mojakka dish 

(crock pot) as prizes will be awarded. We especially 

encourage all those who love to eat Mojakka.  It's a set 

price for individuals and there is a family price 

too. Informational flyers will be available around the 

common areas such as the clubroom and at Sun Lake 

or can be obtained from committee members.  Every 

year our Mojakka cooks earn high praise for their 

efforts so make sure you attend the annual All-You-

Can-Eat cook-off September 29th.We look forward to 

seeing you. Come Hungry -  

Mary Barie, Kim Zieglar, Dan Linick, Millie Packard 

 

 

Sisu Sister’s Corner 

Thank you all for helping with our 2018 Dinner for 

8 raffle ticket sales.  The winners were as follows: 

 

Patty Miscischia – Dinner for 8 

Juanita McEvilly – Nahma Inn package 

Melissa Baker – LaVida Spa gift certificate.  

Congratulations to all! 

 

The little libraries are installed and we have a 

beautiful decorative wood frame mirror under the 

outside stairs.  A huge thank you to the Nedrows 

for completing both those projects.  Thank you also 

to Topper for making the beautiful engraved wood 

sign for the herb garden.  It is perfect.  We hope 

everyone is taking advantage of the herb garden 

and enjoying the Butterfly Garden area. 

 

Our next event will be our Spa Night on Friday, 

November 16.  Ladies please come join us for 

some relaxation before the craziness of the 

holidays.  Please bring a dish to share and if you 

wish to participate in our white elephant game, a 

small wrapped gift. 

 

   

     

         
 

 
Free “Classified” Ads 

All members are invited to list here any 

services—for pay or barter—that they would like 

to advertise, whether it’s a service such as 

handyman or seamstress or pet care or seasonal 

activities like garage sales. All you have to do is 

provide the following information: The type of 

service offered; a description of just what you do 

as the service provider; your price (hourly rate, 

job rate, to be negotiated, or whatever); your 

name; and your contact information (preferred 

method and times: phone, email, etc.). Total 

length, including spaces, should not exceed 50 

words, not counting the headings. (Overlength 

copy will be edited for fit.) The deadline is the 
same as the date for newsletter copy: the 15th of 

each month. 
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 Scholarship Application Information 
Hei All, we are approaching that time of the year 

again. Your scholarship application packet will be 

accepted but must include the following: 

¶ Application with information included as 

indicated on the form  

¶ Work hours card and a photo of yourself that 

you'd like to share with the membership.  

¶ For returning applicants please include a brief 

summary or interesting story about your last 

school year.  

¶ All of this can be emailed to Mille Packard, 

millie@webcomachine.com (new email 

address) 

The last day to apply is September 1st. 

 

Swamp Football 

Like football? Finlanders have you covered. Swamp 

Football—it’s a thing; a big Finnish sport thing. 

Hilarious as it may seem, Finland sure used their 

imagination when they started swamp-football. It 

begins like it does in other countries by players 

splitting into two separate teams. They sink knee-deep 

in a bog while attempting to run through the muck and 

score on the opposite team. And the fun doesn’t stop 

there. The yearly championships are held in 

Pölhövaara mountain swamp. Laplanders also play a 

snow football version in the winter. Though Finland 

isn’t known for football, I personally award them with 

the most creative spin on this well-loved American 

sport.  

~Naomi Petäinen 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lakes Area Bait Shop 

Live Bait. Reloading. 

Supplies for Fishing,  

including Bowfishing. Hunting, 

Camping, Archery 

2600 Benstein Rd.,  

Wolverine Lake 

(south of Glengary Rd.) 

Ph.: 248-624-3333 

LakesAreaBaitShop@ 

Yahoo.com 

Suppliers to the Finn Camp  

Fishing Derby 

 

 

 

    Affinity Promotions  
Do you have an upcoming family 

reunion that you need t-shirts or 

little gifts? Are you a business 

that has a trade show coming up 

and you need booth giveaways or 

a unique item to hand out to 

prospective clients? We can help 

with all of the above and more. 

Give me a call at 248-640-0481 

or visit my website and let me 

help you with your marketing 

needs. Denise Niemasz. 

 

     www.Affinitypromos.net 

 

 

Need a Seamstress? 

 Call Cindi Medick for all your 

alterations, custom work and 

mending at  

248-303-7337 

 

 

 

mailto:millie@webcomachine.com
http://www.affinitypromos.net/
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42nd Annual FINN FEST – Another great 

weekend it was!!  As usual, many of our Finn Camp 

members and friends were here throughout the 

weekend to enjoy the traditional festival foods, 

music from the Dancehall porch, shopping in the 

Finn Camp Store, horseshoe, fowling, and corn-hole 

games, raffles, dancing into the night, and cheering 

on some great softball teams!  Congratulations to 

first time Finn Fest tournament champions, Hodges 

Supply with runner-up going to Team Merkin and 

FOE 3492/Marcucci Concrete taking 3rd place.       

 

As always, KIITOS to our members and members’ 

children who came out to work their hours at the 

festival – without these people, we have no 

festival!!!  Thank you, thank you, thank you to 

those of you that are ‘regulars’ and work this event 

every year as well as those that are new members 

and came to join us for the first time!!  This year – I 

want to especially acknowledge the members’ 

children, our college-bound students, who worked 

in all areas and filled in or shifted to cover when 

and where needed!!  Cooperative – the next 

generation!! 

So much work is done to pull this event together 

and make it successful.  Every bit of help and effort 

is important and I truly appreciate all of you!!   

 

Finally, thanks to the entire FINN FEST team:  

Greg Pelto, Chris & Lisa Santti managing all the 

good eats in the kitchen and food tent; Wayne 

Jokinen, Ray Malila, Denny Sennhenn, bar 

committee members, and beer tent workers for 

keeping our glasses full; to Dick Pype for singing 

our National Anthem & managing the ticket sales 

and cashiers; Tina Santti for assists with financial & 

bookkeeping details; to Steve Niemi for singing the 

Finnish National Anthem, providing sound across 

the grounds and, with friends, entertaining us with 

their musical talents.  Patti Leppi for Finn Camp 

merchandise, to our Scholarship committee for the 

large raffle and silent auction table. Thank you to 

the Rec Committee for managing the inflatable and 

kids games & activities that kept the kids smiling.  

Thank you Linda Gooden for reaching out to all the 

members and friends via FaceBook to create the 

great picture boards from Finn Fests past – great 

memories!!  To Denny Shaheen for pulling together 

the horseshoe tournament and Denise & Mike 

Niemasz and Mark Niemasz for the fowling 

tournament!  

 

Finn Fest remains a grand tradition and our largest 

fundraiser!  We need members to come out to work 

and continue to support this event!  Please plan to 

give some of your time next year…I look forward 

to seeing you then – to celebrate our 43rd Annual 

Finn Fest – August 9th, 10th, 11th, 2019.  

Thank you to Jeff Pype for another awesome 

softball tournament and to Paul Salo for all field 

maintenance!  Shout out to Rob Zewatsky, Remi 

Pype, and Mike Knish who jumped in to help with 

the fields after the quick rains!!  Thanks to Larry 

Gooden, David Taipala, and Drew Pype for 

putting up and then taking down the border 

fencing – a grueling task!!  Lastly, to our 

caretakers, Gavin Wing and Cory Sturr, for 

picking up after all of us – all weekend!!   

 

Finn Fest remains a grand tradition and our largest 

fundraiser!  We need members to come out to 

work and continue to support this event!  Please 

plan to give some of your time next year…I look 

forward to seeing you then – to celebrate our 43rd 

Annual Finn Fest – August 9th, 10th, 11th, 2019.  

Robyn Jokinen, Finn Fest Chairman 

 
Children’s Weekend Roundup 

Thank you Mike Mazur for a fabulous spaghetti 

dinner! Thank you Cindi Maddick for a yummy 

lasagna! Super thanks to Mike Mazur, Jon Foss, 

Becky Wendela, Cindi Maddick, Sam Barrett, 

Eric Solin, Chuck Rudzki, Gary Delavan, Craig 

and Kate Boman and Marty Boatman for a 

fantastic job in the Kentta over the very HOT 

weekend. And of course thank you to everyone 

who came out to support the Recreation 

Committee and out next generation of Finn Camp 

members! 

 

Please watch for information in the October 

newsletter regarding the Kid's Halloween Party. 

 

 

Newsletter and Web Site Committee 

Looking to express yourself creatively? Want to 

talk about something Finnish? Have writing or 

technical skills? Come try out the Newsletter and 

Web Site committee.  

 

We are welcoming any Finn Camp member to 

become a part of our team.  

 

For details contact Erick Leskinen,  

248-387-9409  

erick_leskinen@finncamp.org  

or Brian Pelto 734-658-8804, 

bpelto@ohiogratings.com 
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New Member Profile 

A big Finnish Welcome to new member Constance 

York from Wyandotte. Connie's Great 

Grandparents, David and Lydia (Rose Rutanen) 

were founding members of Finn Camp. Connie 

remembers swimming in Sun Lake and Loon Lake 

as a child.  Her Great-Grandparents passed their 

camp on to her paternal Grandparents, Ted and 

Mailas York. Later family illness later caused them 

to end their membership. "My elderly father and 

aunt both have many fond memories of Finn Camp 

and I hope to bring them out soon for a walk down 

memory lane and for them to show me the old 

place" she said. Joining the camp is something 

Connie has wanted to do for quite some time. And 

although it's quite the drive from Wyandotte, she 

said its well worth it to meet fellow Finn Campers 

who have been nice and friendly. She also looks 

forward to getting reacquainted with her Finnish 

Heritage. "Although I am only 27% Finnish the 

Finnish culture was important growing up as my 

grandmother was the first generation to be born in 

America and didn't speak English until she started 

school. My great-great Aunt Rose Kernen was an 

immigrant who traveled back and forth to Finland 

and always made sure we knew about Finnish 

culture and people even taking us to church 

services in Finnish (Lake Worth, Fla)  One 

memory I have of her is she would often begin a  

 

sentence in English and finish it in Finnish." 

Connie has two adult children, Bridget York and 

Timothy Jankowski. She is a Freelance Writer, 

Photographer and Documentary Filmmaker. She 

sent along an old family photo taken during the 

early days of her Great Grandma Lydia embracing 

two young girls with husband David and two other 

founding members with the beloved dive tower 

shown in the background. (See above) 

Connie expressed gratitude that she has the chance 

to savor the Finn Camp a second time around 

saying, "Aside from the amazing lakes, grounds, 

sauna and people, I am also grateful for my 

membership because it makes me feel re-

connected to my relatives who have passed, who 

once enjoyed this amazing camp like I am doing 

now. I feel in a small way that I am with them 

when I am at Finn Camp and they are with me."  

She was also delighted that the Camp continues to 

be all and more that she remembers from her 

childhood days. "On behalf of my family and 

especially David Raymond- Thank you all for 

taking such wonderful care of the Finn Camp all of 

these years." Submitted by Mary Burck 

   

If you'd like us to profile a new member you 

know, contact us at: 

newsletter_editor@finncamp.org 

 

   

         
 

mailto:newsletter_editor@finncamp.org
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11th Annual Wine Tasting 

 

Join us on Saturday, October 6 for the 11th Annual 

Wine Tasting event featuring French wines from the 

Bordeaux region along with light appetizers.  

Entertainment by the one and only Bruce Foxworthy. 

There will be a white elephant and silent auction.  

Festivities begin at 7:00 p.m. in the Clubroom.  Make 

your reservations early by calling Joni Sennhenn @ 

248-882-4626 or email jsennhenn@comcast.net   The 

cost is $20 for advanced tickets or $25 at the door. 

Hope to see you all there for another wonderful wine 

tasting!! 

 

 Semiannual Membership Meeting 

 The second and final all-membership meeting of the   

 year will be held on Sunday, October 28, in the   

 Clubroom, starting at 12:00 noon. Registration will   

 begin at 11:00 a.m. This meeting is an opportunity for   

 all standing committees and groups to report on their   

 activities since the April annual meeting. Many   

 important issues are decided at these official  

 gatherings. And this would be an excellent chance to   

 have your work hour’s cards signed  

 and submitted. 

 

      
Artist member, Bruce Foxworthy, will be having 

a one man art show of his "plein air" oil paintings 

at The Huron Valley Council For The Arts 

Gallery during the month of September. Opening 

reception is on Friday, September 7, from 7:00 

p.m. to 9:00 p.m. The show will run in the 

galleries main salon until September 29. The 

gallery is located at 205 West Livingston Rd., 

Highland, MI 48357. During the week the gallery 

hours are Tuesday, 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. and 

Wednesday – Friday, 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. and 

Saturday, 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

 
Bruce Foxworthy painting on location at the 

Finn Camp. 

mailto:jsennhenn@comcast.net


 
 7 

   

 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

    

 

 

          

                
              

Thank you from the Swanson Family 

The family of Guy Swanson would like to thank everyone 

who contributed to the celebration of life party. Finncampers 

went above and beyond to make the party a great success.  

Guy was truly loved by all. Thank you from the bottom of our 

hearts. – The Swanton’s. 

 

BOARD NOTES AND REMINDERS 

The Board would like to welcome new member Constance 

York and also new members Jouni and Hanna Virtamo, and 

their children Viljami & Lilli. 

The Board is accepting bids on camps #89 and #154.  Please 

submit your sealed bid to the Board.  Bids will be opened at 

the January Board Meeting. 

Due to membership concerns, we will be recommending a 

Blue Book Rule at the Semi-Annual Membership meeting.  In 

the meantime, we are asking that children ages 3 years and 

older use the same sex sauna/changing room and restrooms.  

 

We would like to remind the membership of the TRASH 

RULES.  There is currently a lot of bulky items behind the 

tractor garage that need to be pulled to the road.  This is 

not the Caretakers job.  If you put something back there, 

it is your responsibility to pull it out to the road on 

Tuesday evenings to be picked up by the trash service on 

Wednesday mornings. 

 

As a member with a child or children between the ages of 

19 and 25, it is your responsibility to ensure that they 

work 16 hours or pay guest rates at the beach and sauna.  

They also are required to pay guest rates if they stay at a 

camp.  See blue book for rates. 

 

The Finn Camp has a member’s only group on Facebook.  If   

  you are not a member of the group and would like to be added 

  contact Linda Gooden at gooden_71@hotmail.com with your  

  email address and she will add you to the group. This group  

  will include private members only events, work projects and    

  be another form of communication to our members. 

  Committee chairperson and event coordinators please Submit   

  your event notice by the 15th of the previous month. The  

  sooner the better so we can help promote your event.  
newsletter_editor@finncamp.org 

 

The Association is seeking a member to take over as 

chairperson for the Sound Committee.  As Steve Niemi has 

mentioned he would like to train a replacement and step 

down.  If you are interested, please contact the Board. 

 

         

        Finn Camp Store 

 

 
 

Come shop at the Finn Camp store. 

Lots of new tee shirts, mugs, hats 

and back packs. For access to the 

store during off  hours, call Patti 

Leppi,  Ph:  248-921-1432, or 

email, Store@finncamp.org. 

 

 

       Cords of Firewood  

               For sale 

 

      $55 for members, $65           

           Nonmembers. 

Delivery extra. For security 

reasons contact Mike Honk at 

248-860-5109 to schedule 

loading and pick up. Please do 

not help yourself to the 

firewood. 

Contact Mike Honk,  
Ph. 248-860-5109 

mailto:gooden_71@hotmail.com
mailto:newsletter_editor@finncamp.org
mailto:Store@finncamp.org
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Dumpsters are for members only. Do not put in large or long items 

that may wedge or jam the dumpster when it is being tipped into 

the truck! No major dumping on festival weekends No overfilling 

No furniture, appliances, propane tanks, wood, construction 

materials or other large items are to be left in, by or around 

the dumpster. – Large items can be placed at roadside near the 

tractor garage on Tuesday’s for Wednesday pick up.  Construction 

materials can be placed in the dumpster by the pole barn. 

 

At the sauna building do not park along side of the building   

adjacent to the outdoor men's changing area as this is a fire lane. In 

case of an incident an emergency vehicle will need to have access 

to this area. 

 

You can now pay your Finn Camp bill online with PayPal by using 

treasurer@finncamp.org. You must select "Transfer to friends & 

family" and pay directly from your PayPal or bank account to 

avoid a fee. All fees incurred by Finn Camp will be charged to that 

member's account. Fees will be charged if paying with a credit 

card or selecting "transfer for goods or services." 

 

If you have an address or phone number change please email us at 

bookkeeper@finncamp.org. The Finn Camp membership form can 

be found at www.finncamp.org at the top right corner of page 1.  

 

The camp social director is Joni Sennhenn.  Please contact her 

at 248-882-4626  if you would like to make a reservation for the 

beach and sauna area, the Kenttä, Dance Hall or Clubroom. Note: 

There is no rental fee for committee sponsored events. You will 

need to go through the social director however to ensure the venue 

is available. 

 

Members with suggestions, comments or board-related business 

are asked to e-mail board@finncamp.org. General questions may 

be answered by visiting www.finncamp.org.    

 

BOARD AND COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

Board of Directors 

Sunday, September 9, at 10:00 a.m. – Visitors at 12:00 noon 

 

Sunday, October 14 at 10:00 a.m., Visitors at 12:00 noon 

 

Future Planning Committee 
Thursday, September 6 at 7:30 p.m., Boardroom 

 

 

 

Finn Camp Newsletter 
(ISSN 2154-5545) is published the first of 

each month by the Detroit Finnish 

Cooperative Summer Camp Association 

(D.F.C.S.C.A.), 2524 Loon Lake Rd., Wixom, 

MI 48393-1654. Contents copyright © 2017 

D.F.C.S.C.A. All rights reserved. 

Reproduction of this publication in whole or 

in part, in any form, is forbidden without prior 

written permission. 

 

Board of Directors  

President: Bob O’Brien 

Vice President: Brad O’Neill 

Treasurer: Michelle Ebel 

Secretary: Linda Gooden 

Works Administrators: Chris Nordin, Kevin 

Mack, Kevin Homola 

 

Editorial Staff: Newsletter Committee 

chairperson, production, Brian Pelto; Designer, 

photographer and website manager, Erick 

Leskinen; Graphics, Aidan Yeager Clark; 

Contributors, Belinda Arbogast, Mary Burck, 

Naomi Petainen. 

 

Subscriptions: Printed newsletters by regular 

mail are $15 per year. Subscriptions by email 

are free. To receive newsletters via email (the 

only version in color) go to 

newsletter_editor@  finncamp.org  and write 

“Subscribe to Newsletters” in the subject field.  

 

All material for newsletter articles is due by 

the 15th of the month. 

Please visit the Finn Camp website at 

www.finncamp.org. 

mailto:treasurer@finncamp.org
mailto:bookkeeper@finncamp.org
tel:248.882.4626
mailto:board@finncamp.org
mailto:newsletter_editor@finncamp.org

